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     TRENTON—As COVID-19 vaccines are 
beginning to be distributed throughout the 
country, many individuals still wonder 

which precautions are necessary and which are too restrictive or even needed. 
     COVID-19 is a potentially life-threatening illness with symptoms that may linger for 
months, and even for a lifetime. 
     What happens after you’ve caught the virus, self-isolated and recovered? 
     I can only tell my own story. At around Thanksgiving, I developed flu-like 
symptoms—including fever, chills, achy muscles, and sensitive skin. I had to stay at 
home and on the couch. I didn’t have the energy or desire to even walk to the front door. 
Forget going outside. 
     After three weeks of self-isolation, I ventured out for the first time to take a drive-
through COVID-19 test at a local pharmacy. A few days later, I received a negative text 
message with a negative test result. 
     I had endured the virus and was in recovery. My sense of taste and smell were gone, 
but I was no longer contagious. I was able to resume my normal life to the extent that is 
possible. 
     What has happened since I recovered? 
     Earlier this week, I went to attend an off-site meeting for work. When I arrived, I had 
to complete a COVID-19 screening questionnaire at the front desk so that I could be 
admitted to the building. As part of the screening, I was asked if I was experiencing any 
of the symptoms on a long list. 
     Some of the symptoms were serious or characteristic of COVID-19, such as fever and 
loss of taste. Others were more ordinary, for example, a cough. 
     I’ve had asthma since I was child. Asthma is a disease of the lungs that can make 
breathing difficult. For me, this meant sitting on the sideline for football and basketball 
games, using a rescue inhaler, and enduring a lingering cough in the winter months, 
when the air is dry. 
     This is the middle of winter. I have my seasonal cough. I like to be honest. I checked 
the box for “cough” on the form. 
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     I thought, “So what if I have a cough?” 
     A cough can be caused by many different illnesses and allergies. And I was negative 
for COVID-19. I had the screenshot saved on my phone to prove it. 
     When I handed the form back to the receptionist on the other side of the clear plastic 
shield, she looked up from the form. She eyed me skeptically. 
     “You said you have a cough. You know this means we can’t let you in,” she said. 
     Thankfully, I knew her and the people I was visiting, so after I explained that the 
cough was the result of asthma and not the virus I was allowed inside for my meeting. 
Even so, I felt anxious because my simple response had created an uncomfortable 
situation for both of us. 
     Of course, businesses need to screen the people who enter their buildings, and it’s 
important for us to be honest when responding to screening questions. Err on the side of 
caution, as they say. Screenings keep us and the businesses that are vital to our 
community safe. 
     But after my awkward experience with the screening questionnaire, I was left 
wondering how I should feel now that I had contracted and recovered from the virus.  
     As much as possible, I like to be reasonable. I think it’s better to consider a problem 
for what it is rather than look at it through the lens of politics or general opinion. 
Reflecting on this little incident, I decided that I couldn’t be bothered about what had 
happened. 
     I won’t say it was unfair that I was screened. I won’t say it’s unfair to be suspicious of 
a cough, regardless of the cause. 

 In the middle of a global pandemic that has killed 60 people from the Tri-County Area 
of Levy, Dixie and Gilchrist counties so far and has forced 278 people from the Tri-
County Area to be hospitalized for treatment so far, we all have to take precautions. 
     If others were still experiencing symptoms like a cough for months after contracting 
the virus then, for all anybody else knew, I could be suffering from that symptom too. 
     Still, I can’t be the only one who has been left with a new sense of self-consciousness 
as a result of contracting this illness. Even though I no longer have any of the symptoms, 
I still have the lingering sense that I am contagious. 
     And medical professionals say that having recovered from COVID-19 does not mean 
that a person cannot spread it. Even after getting vaccinations that help people stop or 
reduce symptoms, they can still spread the virus. 
     That is why wearing facemasks, maintaining distance, not meeting in enclosed areas 
with crowds, washing hands and practicing all recommended pandemic hygiene is the 
way to help everyone on the planet – not just in Trenton and the surrounding immediate 
area. 
     What’s the take-away? 
     I don’t think there’s any easy solution to the many problems COVID-19 has caused 
over this last year, including significant harm to local and macro-economics. 
     No matter what precautions are put in place, there are going to be risks. There are 
going to be moments of uncertainty when we aren’t sure how to answer a question on a 
screening form or whether or not to trust a friend. 
     Problems like these are probably unavoidable in the middle of such a strange and 
difficult time in history. What I have learned from contracting and recovering from 
COVID is that we have to be patient, understanding, and—most of all—reasonable. 


